
 
February 7, 2018 
 
Chair Barker, Vice Chairs Olson and Williamson, and Members of the Committee: 
 
Ceasefire Oregon has been working to reduce gun violence since 2000. We ask you to protect families 
and reduce gun violence by supporting HB 4145. 
 
HB 4145 provides strong, effective measures to reduce gun violence by prohibiting convicted stalkers 
from possessing firearms, closing the Dating Partner Loophole, and by broadening the reporting 
requirements of the Oregon State Police regarding illegal attempted firearm sales. 
 
Stalking and intimate partner violence takes the lives of Oregonians every year. 

● According to the Oregon Health Authority​1​: 
○ From 2003 to 2012,  256 people were killed in the context of intimate partner violence 

(IPV) in Oregon.  
○ Most homicide victims were women and children.  
○ More than 80% of female victims of intimate partner homicide were killed by their current 

spouses or boyfriends. 
○ Most male victims are killed by someone other than an intimate partner.  
○ Firearms are a common mechanism of death among IPV-related homicides. 

● In 2015, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention reported​2​ that homicide was the fifth 
leading cause of death for women between 18 and 44 years of age.  

○ Over half of female homicides for which circumstances were known were intimate 
partner victim-related.  

○ More than 90% of these women were killed by their current or former intimate partner. 
○  Approximately 15% of female homicide victims of this age group were pregnant or 

postpartum.  
● The risk of death increases five-fold when an abuser has access to a firearm.​3 
● Seventy-six percent of intimate partner femicide victims have been stalked by their intimate 

partner.​4 
 
Clearly, intimate partner violence and stalking require an immediate and effective response. HB 4515 will 
help to reduce death and injury to Oregonians. 
 
In addition, Ceasefire Oregon supports broadening the requirement of the Oregon State Police to notify 
agencies within twenty-four hours the information regarding illegal attempts to purchase firearms and to 
report convictions to Law Enforcement Data Information Systems. 
 
Please support HB 4515. Thank you for the opportunity to share this information. 
 
Penny Okamoto 
Executive Director 
Ceasefire Oregon 
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